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  Newark / Essex County Joint
Workforce Development Board 
Nanina’s in the Park
Belleville, NJ

Minutes from Meeting: December 14, 2017
Attendees:  Aleksandra Adamczyk, Lauren Agnew, Amina Bey, Jasmyne Beckford, Kelli Bell-Taylor, Nela Blanco, Joyce Bryant*, Al Bundy, Mitch Cahn, Apryl Caldwell, Jean Carter, Allyson Carvajal, Judy Celestin, Ida Chimbay, Mitra Choudhury, Robert Clark, Maureen Clifford, Monique Collins-Brooks, Fatima Cole, Amin Dhiren, Robert Diehl*, Joseph DiVincenzo, Elizabeth Davis*, Melissa Dorlean, Joseph Epps, Keisha Flemming, Ethel Gilbert, Vesta Godwin-Clark, Danny Denise Gonzalez, Diane Hill, Lori Hill, Vann Holland*, Jackie Johnson, Jonathan Kozba, Davetta Lane, Nereida Lombardi, Elena Martinez, Donna Mcknight, Glenn Mignon, Betty Mirda, Julius Montford, Dawn, Morris, Algelique Morrison, Morris Murray, Amanze Okere, Sam Okparaeke, Carmen Pichardo, Anibal Ramos*, Pam Ross, Teresa Ruiz, Janine Schaeffer, Safanya Searcy, Rebecca Shulman, Lisa Simmons, Sonja Simmons, Meron Solomon, Lynn Sternstein, Shelton Thurman, Willie Tolbert*, Margaret Tyson*, Elvy Vieira, Delores Wallace, David Weiner*, Howard Weiss, Sonja Williams, Tanya Wright, Russ Zimmerman, 
*Essex WDB members

Welcome and Introduction

Amina Bey welcomed everyone and made introductions.
Minutes from the last meeting of the Essex WDB in September, Newark WDB and 

One Stop Partners in November were approved.
There were opening remarks from Amina Bey, Anibal Ramos and Joseph N. Divincenzo that 
welcomed everyone and thanked them for their service on the Board and committees.  

Committee Reports:

Business and Economic Development Committee (Mitch Cahn & Willie Tolbert)
Mitch Cahn updated everyone on the progress made in regards to the strategic plan. The committee has made significant progress on the content library, whose purpose is to promote all the programs available to other stakeholders in the community. There is a push to market the website by contacting employers, and building an employer database and requesting site links with other organizations and the State. There is also an addition to the strategic plan in the committee assisting and helping to align the curriculum of the Vocational Technical School with the employer’s needs.  
Disability Committee (Rebecca Shulman & Elizabeth Davis) 
Rebecca Shulman thanked all the committee members for their dedication and hard work. This committee had their second annual Employer Recognition Event this past June and it was very successful. Three (3) local employers were honored for their commitment to hiring people with disabilities. The three (3) recognized employers were Goodwill Industries, with stores throughout Northern NJ, Richard’s Manufacturing from Irvington and Floyd Hall Arena in Montclair. For 2018 the event will be held in October in order to coincide with Disability Employment Awareness Month. The committee will be sending out nomination forms in order to select this year’s honorees. 

Also, this committee has decided to become TCTAAC (Targeted Community Technical Assistance Advisory Committee) which is a national program and it will be coming to the Newark. It is run through the Federal Rehabilitation Services Administration by George Washington University and they will be providing training for committee members on increasing employment opportunities for individuals who have substance abuse issues as well as individuals with mental health issues. In 2018 the committee is also looking to provide resource training to the One Stop staff and creating a presentation for employers about recruiting and retaining individuals with disabilities at their worksites.  She asked if anyone is interested in participating in this committee to let either herself or Elizabeth Davis know. 

Literacy Committee (Lynn Sternstein & Tanya Wright)
Tanya Wright stated that the Literacy Committee strives to work with adult education issues on a state and local level. Essex County has a large demand for literacy services. The Literacy Committee works to balance the provisions in the state and local plans and various literacy grant requirements with those most in need. This past year the Literacy Committee has strengthened its’ relationship with both the Newark and Essex County One Stops. The committee relies on close communication between primary literacy stakeholders such as NJALL, SCALES, DVRS, and literacy providers. Some of the issues addressed this year is how to work with employers and the talent networks to ensure literacy programs deliver job readiness skills along with improved literacy. WIOA has introduced significant changes to adult education programs. This year the Title II grant included a requirement to provide integrated education and training. The literacy committee has been working to formulate best practices in order to achieve these goals. The committee acts as a hub of information and advocacy and members share information on such things as immigrant rights and available legal assistance, which they then distribute to clients. The committee will be addressing budget cuts, immigration and refugee concerns, and fate of DACA and undocumented residents. The challenge in serving those most in need of literacy in the face of benchmarks that favor serving only high skilled students.
One-Stop Committee (Howard Weiss)
Howard Weiss walked everyone through the items in the packet, which included the One Stop Status Report, the Connection newsletter, and minutes from all of the latest committee meetings. He also stated that there is a recommendation by the regional planning group North Jersey Partners to hold annual joint committee meetings with the regional partners which includes eight different WDBs.

Youth Investment Council (Apryl Caldwell & Sonja Williams)

April Caldwell stated that there are three (3) subcommittees that work on particular issues, YIC Closet, mentorship and business engagement. Sonya Williams stated that the YIC Closet is ready to open. They have already started to service some youth but they still need clothes for men. The grand opening will be forthcoming and they intend to invite everyone to attend. The closet is located at 50 South Clinton St. in East Orange. For 2018 they would like to recruit more youth to participate on the committee, and they are working on a brochure. They will be looking to partner with the various committees in regards to the “work readiness credential.” They will be reaching out to representatives of some of the mentorship programs and invite them to be on the committee in order to see how they can strengthen a mentorship program.   

Sam Okparaeke closed the meeting by thanking all the volunteer board and committee members. He stated that they have accomplished a lot this year and going forward resources will continue to be strained and asked for their continued participation and support. He also thanked his staff. 
Adjournment

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

                         

 NEXT MEETING DATE:   Essex WDB- March 20th
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